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Dear Mr. Mehmedovic,

Thank you for your letters of 29 May 2001, 17 September 2001, 7 March 2002 and 2 April 2002 requesting a written waiver from the High Representative’s Decision of 27 April 2000 that bans the reallocation of state owned property, including former socially-owned property.

Following the review of the submitted waiver applications, this office has discovered a serious inconsistency of data concerning the ownership status of the land covered by the municipal land allocation decisions. In particular, the Municipality of Srebrenik has failed to provide valid evidence that would clarify why the land that is subject to allocation is still registered in the land books as privately-owned.  

In addition, the review has revealed that there is an obvious discrepancy between the cadastral and land books records that you have enclosed with your waiver applications, as well as that the Municipality of Srebrenik has obtained the requested land allocation approval only from some of the registered cadastral users. 

As the Municipality of Srebrenik has to date failed to provide documentation proving a clear and undisputed status of land that is subject to allocation and an approval of all previous cadastral and land books users, I regret to inform you that your waiver requests are hereby denied. 

To remedy the situation, I would strongly recommend that you resolve the issues of land ownership and use in co-operation with the relevant judicial authorities and inform us accordingly. As soon as we receive a clear evidence demonstrating that the identified land ownership problems have been resolved and that all of the pre-war and current cadastral and land books users have agreed with the proposed allocations, your waiver requests will be taken into further consideration without any delay.

I thank you in advance for your co-operation on this matter and look forward to finding a solution that is legally acceptable and satisfactory for all parties concerned.

Sincerely,

Ambassador Peter Bas-Backer

Deputy High Representative for Return and Reconstruction
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